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Mackenzie –
 
Please see the email below that I received.
Do these go to you?
 
Please let me know if I need to do anything. 
 
Thank you,
 

Carol Mielke
 
Administrative Support Specialist – DPI
City of Manitowoc
900 Quay St
Manitowoc, WI 54220
920-686-6510
cmielke@manitowoc.org
 

 
 
 

From: Rachel Johnson <racheljfs12@yahoo.com> 
Sent: Sunday, January 26, 2025 10:47 AM
To: Carol A. Mielke <cmielke@manitowoc.org>
Subject: External: Lot purchased from City of Manitowoc 3304 Mero St.
 
Dear Carol, & to whom it may concern,
 
I would like to ask that you, or perhaps someone who has oversight of this area, hear me out
regarding a recent lot purchase that my husband and I made on 4/12/24. It is the lot located at 3304
Mero St. We purchased this lot from Manitowoc County in the City of Manitowoc, however exactly
one month from the purchase of this lot we got a $300 mowing fine from the City of Manitowoc.
 
This seemed peculiar to us since at purchase we determined upon seeing the lot that it needed
extensive lawn care and we were in the process of making arrangements to do so. We do not live in
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Manitowoc and had arranged for my niece, who lives right in town, to mow the lawn over the
summer. She went over to mow the lot on 5/13/24 and saw the notice of mowing fine that was
staked on the property just a couple days before!! 
 
In light of these details, we think it is unfair that the City of Manitowoc fine us for lawn care such a
short time after we purchased a lot from Manitowoc county that was under the care of the City of
Manitowoc.
 
Since these events, we have done extensive lawn care to this property and have kept up on the
mowing and snow removal. This should attest to our intent to care for this property.
 
Our question is; would you kindly consider remitting this fine, or perhaps reducing it?
 
Thank you for your consideration in this matter.
If you would like to reach out to me with further questions, my phone number is 608-279-7944
 
Sincerely,
 
Rachel Johnson
 
For reference:
I have attached copies of the invoice/fine/pictures, & tax bill showing the fine.

Be Alert !
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